
Sayyid Ammar Hakim receives Secretary General of the Islamic Party Mr. Ayad
al-Samarrai

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, Chairman of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq at his office in Baghdad

Thursday, 12.05.2016 received. Secretary General of the Islamic Party Mr. Ayad al-Samarrai.

\r\n

His Eminence al-Samarrai discussed the political developments in Iraq and the issues of reforms

and Ministerial reshuffling considering that reformations are popular and religious demand, his

eminence stressed to demonstrate more flexibility and practice meeting in the middle approaches

in order to emerge from the current crisis.

\r\n

both sides discussed updates of the security situations and the recent bombings that afflicted

Baghdad, where His Eminence emphasized activation of the intelligence effort, and forwarded

condolences for the victims\' families, praying almighty Allah to grant mercy on the martyrs

and inspire their families patience and fortitude.


